

Framwellgate Moor Primary School Newsletter



July Issue 1 2016

<u>Brass Band</u>

A band called 'Mr Wilson's Second Liners' have performed for the children this afternoon. They were very lively and enthusiastic and we thoroughly enjoyed their performance. More bands like this one are performing in Durham during the weekend for the Durham Brass Festival.

POP UK

Thank you so much for supporting the School Concert and Enterprise Event on Friday 1st July. I was very impressed with the standard of singing and most importantly the children were clearly having fun.

The Year 5 Enterprise Project was also a huge success again this year. Thanks you to all of the Year 5 class and members of staff that supported the children to lead this event. The Enterprise event raised £700.00 for school playground equipment next year which is fantastic.

New School Holiday Timetable

The new School Holiday Timetable for the academic year 2017/18 can now be found on the school website along with the 2016/2017 Timetable for next year.

<u>Clubs in September</u>

The Clubs application forms will be given out during the first 3 days back in September. Clubs begin on Monday 19^{th} September for a 10 week block. The price from September will be £3.00 per session.

Roald Dahl's Centenary

To celebrate Roald Dahl's Centenary on Tuesday 13th September we are inviting all of the children (and teachers) to dress up as a character from any Roald Dahl book.

<u>Dinner Money</u>

From September the cost of a school meal will be ± 2.00 per day. For those parents who wish to pay for the first half term, the cost is ± 66.00 and the full term is $\pm 1.34.00$. The ParentPay system is now up and running for lunch payments. All parents should have received a letter with their activation code for making payments online. If you have not received this or you would like a copy, please contact the office. ParentPay is now the schools preferred method for lunch payments. Thank you for helping us to achieve our aim of being a cashless school!

Packed Lunch/School Lunch

Please assist the school to help a smooth transition from School Lunch to Packed Lunch and vice versa. If your child would like to change please let the office know one week in advance.

P.E. lessons

If you have P.E. kits at home please could they be brought back into school as soon as possíble.

Earrings

Earrings are not allowed to be worn in school. If your child has permission to have their ears pierced during the holidays please assist your child in practising to take them in and out as this can be quite tricky at first. Please ensure that ear piercing takes place at the very start of the holidays. Wearing tape to cover ears at school can cause issues such as ears sweating and becoming infected.

uniform - Online Booking information

All uniform orders must have been placed by Tuesday 19th July via the School Trends website in order to arrive during the school holidays. The school will be open on Monday 5th September and Tuesday 6th September between 10am and 11am for you to collect uniform. Please come to the main entrance. Sainsbur

<u>Sainsbury's Active Kids Vouchers</u>

Thank you very much for supporting the school to collect vouchers. We have ordered sports equipment this year. Children will be shown the new resources when they arrive next term.

Year 6 Leavers Show

'Pirates of the Curry Bean' will be performed in the Lower Hall at 1.15pm on Friday 15th July. The football awards will also be presented at this event.

Show Case Assembly

Children will be performing in the Show Case Assembly on Monday 18th July at 1.15pm in the upper Hall.

Robin Wood 2017

All deposits should be paid at the school office by Friday 15th July in order to secure a place on next year's trip.

<u>Summer Holidays</u>

Our last day of term is Wednesday 20th July, and school re-opens for teaching purposes on Wednesday 7th September. Have a lovely Summer break!